
 

 

 

News 

József Birtalan - participation to European meeting 

 

Between 19-20 June 2014, the president of the National Agency of Civil Servants 

(NACS), József Birtalan, participated to the 62
nd

 meeting of the Directors General of the 

European Public Administration Network (EPAN). 

During the event topics addressed by the Greek Presidency of the EU Council in EUPAN 

were discussed, such as the structural reforms in the Member States in the context of the fiscal 

crisis, reviewing public services, the analysis of trends in human resources management in public 

administration, administrative procedures simplification. During this event Directors Generals 

held an informal meeting with the Trade Unions’ National and European Administration 

Delegation (TUNED), discussing the role of human resources in the development of public 

administration and social dialogue issues. 

A major marker of the meeting was the adoption of the Directors Generals’ resolution 

based on the input member institutions, including NACS, but also the presentation of the 

results of the Greek Presidency and of the plans the Italian Presidency of the EU Council, which 

will take office starting July 1
st
, 2014. 

"I appreciate as very interesting and useful our participations in events of this level, 

considering that the themes covered are among Agency’s concerns in regard of human 

resources management in public administration and reach common points in the activity of 

representatives of EU member states", said NACS president, József Birtalan 
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